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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

The impact of COVID-19 (Coronavirus) continues to evolve and 
our priority is to ensure school routines remain as consistent as 
possible. The manner in which our school community has 
managed the situation to this point in time has been very 
impressive; the level of support, care and understanding shown 
by everyone has been appreciated. Staff are committed to 
supporting our students and families and I encourage you to 
speak to your child’s teacher or a member of the leadership 
team if needed. Please find below further information that has 
been provided to us from the department: 
 

School status:  The current position of the Department for 
Education is that schools will remain open, however, families 
may choose to keep their children at home. Individual sites will 
only be temporarily closed if there is a confirmed case of COVID
-19.  
 

Pupil free days: It was announced today that all government 
schools will have 4 pupil free days from April 6th—9th. The 
purpose of these days is to enable staff to plan and prepare for 
the delivery of student learning into the future. Further 
information will be provided as it comes to hand. 
 

At home work activities for students:  Work packs (intended 
to be used in the event of a school closure), will be sent home 
with students tomorrow unless they have already been picked 
up. If your child will not be attending school on Friday, please 
contact the front office to arrange a time to collect it or 
alternatively, if you would like this information to be posted 
out.  
 

Requests for daily work cannot be accommodated at this point 
in time. Please be aware our teachers not only continue to plan 
and assess for their current classes but are also working hard to 
prepare online learning platforms, therefore we seek your 
understanding with this matter. In regards to the online 
platforms that were described in the letter sent home on 
Monday, if you anticipate any difficulties with this process 
please contact the school. We appreciate how families have 
promptly responded to the requested permission information. 
 

In addition to this, the department has launched an online 
collection of educational resources to support continued 
learning between school and home. The website can be found 
at https://www.education.sa.gov.au and provides students, 
families and teachers with curriculum resources along with 
advice on how to support learning at home. The resources have 

been developed by department personnel and align with the 
Australian Curriculum. 
 

Student Wellbeing:  The care and wellbeing of students has 
been of upmost importance during this time. Our Student 
Wellbeing Leader, Frazer Scanlon, has been liaising with staff 
to monitor this area and provide support where needed. In 
this week’s newsletter some information has been included 
that may useful in any discussions that you are having with 
your child/children about COVID-19. 
 

Cleaning: Cleaning services are being increased at all 
department children’s centres, preschools, schools and 
offices. This will include more regular and thorough cleaning 
of door handles and wiping down tables. 
 

Social distancing:  We are requesting all parents and carers to 
be mindful of the current social distancing advice. The 
following expectations for our school are in place: 

 Parents and carers do not enter classroom or corridor areas 
at any stage during the day. 

 If you need to collect your child, please wait outside their 
classroom or organise an alternative meeting point in the 
school grounds. 

 If you need to speak to your child’s teacher for non-urgent 
matters, send an email or contact them via phone.  

 All visitors to the school during the day, including parents 
and carers, are required to report to the front office rather 
than go directly to classroom areas. 

We understand these requests may present as an 
inconvenience however we seek your understanding and 
support as they have been put in place to promote the health 
and safety of everyone at school. 

More information:  The department is working closely with 
SA Health to ensure we have access to the latest advice on 
how to keep our staff, our students and community safe. If 
you have any questions please call the school or the 
government’s coronavirus health information line on 1800 020 
080. The line operates 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  
 

 
Stephen Jolley 
 

Principal  
 

DIARY DATES 
 

     Friday April 3rd   End of Term 1 early dismissal 2.15pm 
     Monday April 6 - 9  Pupil Free Days 
     Monday April 26th  Term 2 commences 

Term 1, Week  9, 26th March 2020 
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Due to the COVID-19 situation a decision has been made 
by our government to cancel NAPLAN for this year 
(scheduled for next term). This is a consistent nation wide 
decision. Other events and activities that have been 
postponed or cancelled: 
 Year 4 & 5 camp Postponed: A decision to re-schedule 

will be made later in the year. 
 Year 6 & 7 Surf Education   Cancelled 
 SAPSASA Athletics    Postponed  
 Pupil free days (March 26 & 27)  Postponed 
 Sports Day     Postponed 
 Assemblies     Postponed 
 Class Excursions     Cancelled 
 Yr 3-5 T-Ball     Cancelled 
 Auskick      Postponed        
 Volunteer helpers    Postponed 

 

Our parent-teacher interviews concluded last week. These 
catch-ups provide an important opportunity to discuss the 
progress of each student. We value all families working 
with the school to develop a positive partnership; please 
be aware that parent and carers are invited to speak with 
their child’s teacher at any stage during the year. 

The city council has updated the signage at the front of 
the school along O’Halloran Tce. Whilst the signs indicate 
‘no parking’, the city council has indicated that this type 
of signage is used at schools for drop off / pick up areas 
(further information is provide on the back of this week’s 
newsletter). This is a pleasing outcome and one that we 
hope will support our families and students. 

Hello Reidy Park Primary School! 
 

My name is Kirsty Musci and I am 
excited to be filling the role of Pastoral 
Care Worker at your school.  My role 
will be to support the social and 
emotional well being of the students 
and to provide support for a range of 
day to day matters affecting the school 
community.  Through my youth work experience over the 
last few years I have a clear child focused approach to all 
aspects of working with children and families.  I am 
passionate about supporting and nurturing the 
intellectual development and well being of the young 
people in our community.   I will be at school on Tuesdays 
and Fridays and am looking forward to being a familiar 
face and meeting you all. 
 

 
 

Hello parents and caregivers, 
 

With the recent declaration of a global COVID-19 
pandemic it is important that we try to support our 
children with calm and consistent messages.  Attached to 
this edition of the newsletter is a tip sheet from the 
Australian Psychological Society (APS). The tip sheet 
suggests practical strategies which we can do to help ease 
our own anxiety and stress and provides a range of 
strategies when talking to children about the COVID-19.  
These strategies include answering children’s questions, 
talking to them about how they are feeling and limiting 
media exposure. Student wellbeing during this 
challenging time has been a priority for all staff. If you 
would like any further support with resources or 
strategies around this matter please contact your child’s 
class teacher or myself. 
 

Frazer Scanlon, Student Wellbeing Leader 

Centres will not be commencing the Auskick program in 
Term 2 due to instructions from the government 
regarding COVID-19. The Auskick program at Reidy Park 
will be postponed until Term 3, Week 2. Further 
information will be released when families are able to 
register again. Thank you for your understanding. – Amy 
Brown and Tamara Fleming (Auskick Coordinators) 

This term in room 24 we have been learning to identify 
sounds of letters and use that knowledge to read and 
write CVC words.  Students have been practicing sounding 
out the sounds of words and recording what they hear. 
We have also been learning correct letter formation when 
writing and identifying the initial, middle and end sound 
of simple words.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 Additional Information 
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In Japanese our students have been learning about school 

in Japan.  To date they have been studying a unit of work 

about “Japanese School Bags”.  Traditional Japanese 

school bags are purchased when students begin school 

and they use the same bag throughout their primary 

school education.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With camps and excursions being postponed or cancelled, 

the school needs to refund all monies.  Please note this 

amount cannot be credited to anything other than  school 

fees.  All refunds will be deposited into your bank 

account; we cannot refund in cash. Please fill out the 

details below and we will endeavor to refund all money 

ASAP.  If you haven't already done so, the form below will 

need to be filled out and submitted to receive the 

reimbursement. 

—————————————————————————— 

Reimbursement for camps and excursions 
(Please return to front office) 

 
Parent’s Name:       

Child’s Name:        

Room number:         

Name of camp or excursion to be reimbursed 

_______________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________ 

BSB Number:             

Account number:         

Email address:         

Signature:          

 

 
 

Room Presented to For 

1 Elliot B For doing really well with his     
learning and always helping his 
peers. 

2 Emerson B Having the courage to challenge  
herself in maths. 

3 Ava H Persistence in maths strategy     
lessons. 

5 Jack D Having the courage to have a go in 
maths. 

6 Indie-Rose E Showing care to her friends and 
always being respectful. 

7 Lacey A Showing kindness in our classroom 
by respecting her peers views and 
giving constructive feedback. 

9 Mackenzie D Being helpful and supportive to 
the relief teachers while Miss   
Symons has been absent. 

10 Levi R Showing care by assisting others in 
their use of technology. 

11 Shania W Showing care and respect when 
talking about tricky things. 

12 George C Being a courageous classmate. 

13 Chloe D Always using her manners. A role 
model for all. 

15 Lara A For working hard and having a 
growth mindset with your       
learning. 

16 Jayden M Being courageous when facing 
new situations. 

17 Hollie A Always showing her school values 
and trying her best in her work. 

20 April V Making a fantastic effort in all her      
learning. 

21 Pearl H Being brave at the start of each 
day. 

22 Jaxon D Showing enthusiasm and dedica-
tion in completing his sight word 
homework.  

23 Isla S Creating an excellent recount     
during writing. 

24 Harvey B Trying his best and challenging  
himself with his learning. 

25 Xavier B Working hard on tricky learning. 

Values in Action Awards 

Reimbursements for camps and excursions  
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Japanese 
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